
Town of Kensington 

Kensington Recreation and Social Committee 

October 13, 2021 

Public Meeting, Town Hall 

7:00 pm 

  

Attending: 

Donna Carter, Member 

Elaine Bodwell, Member 

Jessica Minghella, Member 

Bob Solomon, Selectman 

 

  

Meeting opened at 7:10 pm 

  

Summer Camp: The committee discussed the potential staff openings for summer camp 2022, and will reach out to 
the 2021 Camp Coordinator and Director to confirm.  Job openings will be posted pending as necessary.  

Halloween: Due to ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the annual town Halloween party is not planned for 2021.  The 
Committee discussed the scheduled Trick or Treat to occur Oct 31st from 4-7 pm.  The committee will post the flier 
for the Pumpkin Halloween Stonewall event.  Carved pumpkins will be requested from residents, to line the 
stonewall by Congregational Church.  KRC voted to provide treats to pumpkin donors, with a candy purchase not to 
exceed $50.   

 

Christmas Holiday Stroll and NYE Fireworks: Due COVID restrictions, rather than horse drawn carts the KRC 
discussed a walking stroll from Library to the Congregational Church.  The specifics of this event were discussed 
during this meeting and will be planned for Nov 28, 2021.  Planning of NYE fireworks at Sawyer Field is also 
underway.  More information forthcoming after discussion with the Selectboard.               

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:08 pm.  

  

The Kensington Recreation and Social Committee usually meets the second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm 
at the Town Hall. The public is welcomed to attend.  

 

The next meeting will be November 10, 2021 at 7:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jessica Minghella 

 


